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Welcome to our Spring Newsletter. I want to start by thanking 
all of our sponsors for their support. They make this Newsletter possible 

by offsetting 100% of the cost of each issue. I encourage all residents to shop 
locally whenever possible. Keep your hard-earned dollars close to home.

It has been a very busy start to 2019. Let me begin with some updates on the light 
industrial warehouses I spoke about last year. Currently, two out of the three warehouses 

have submitted for and obtained approvals through our Planning Board and are poised to 
begin construction. Additionally, I am excited to announce our fourth and fifth warehouse 

projects to be located on the Rte. 295 redevelopment corridor. I expect them to submit their 
applications later in the spring with a plan to break ground in the summer. Please keep in mind these are clean and 

lucrative tax ratables that do not impact our school population and require minimal services. The Township is working 
diligently to move these projects along to get shovels in the ground.
In March, Township Committee introduced the 2019 Budget. Our $8.4 million dollar budget was capped off with a 

reduction of $100,000 in spending compared to last year. I am very proud to announce a fourth straight year of a zero 
percent municipal tax increase. I am not sure where else you could live in New Jersey and not see a tax increase over four 
straight years. I do know we are alone in Gloucester County! So much hard work, dedication, and commitment from 
everyone at the Municipal Building go into the fiscal responsibility you see in our Township. I personally congratulate our 
Township Committee, employees, and especially our department heads for driving results, reducing expenditures, and 
being creative in how we spend our money–your money. This is a team effort, and after four years of continued results, it’s 
a breath of fresh air to witness government being run efficiently. Highlights from the budget include improvements to our 
parks, new equipment for Public Works, new vehicles for Construction and Police, a salary increase for our employees, 
and an increase in the ranks of our Police Department to only name a few. 

Speaking of our Police, we will be adding two new full-time officers in 2019. Our ultimate goal is to employ twenty 
full time officers by year’s end. We comfortably believe this number is sustainable and will ensure our town is properly 

patrolled and protected. Sgt. Dave Forand will be heading up our newly formed Traffic Safety Unit. In our 2019 
budget, we have allocated funds to purchase a new stealth vehicle to help combat speeding. This vehicle will be 

deployed daily to enforce traffic violations. We have vowed to slow folks down driving through our community, 
and this investment shows only a snippet of our commitment. It is imperative we protect our residents from 

speeding and distracted driving. 
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Italian Line Restaurant ~ Market
For All Your Italian Specialties and Homemade Delicacies

856-467-1733
1411 Kings Hwy • Swedesboro, NJ

Visit us at www.bottos.com
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TOWNSHIP DIRECTORY
EAST GREENWICH TOWNSHIP

159 Democrat Road  •  Mickleton, NJ 08056
Phone: 856-423-0654  •  Fax: 856-224-0296

Web: www.eastgreenwichnj.com

TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE

Mayor, 
Dale Archer

darcher@eastgreenwichnj.com

Deputy Mayor, 
James R. Philbin, Jr.

jphilbin@eastgreenwichnj.com

Committeeman 
Stephen Bottiglieri

sbottiglieri@eastgreenwichnj.com

Committeeman 
Robert Tice

rtice@eastgreenwichnj.com

Committeeman 
Richard Schober

rschober@eastgreenwichnj.com

Township Administration • 856-423-0654 (ext. 104)
Municipal Clerk, Beth McGill

Tax Collector • 856-423-0606
Tax Collector, Gail Capasso

Public Works Department • 856-423-0655
Public Works Manager, Anthony Rossett

Construction Department • 856-423-0733
Construction Official/Building and Housing Inspector, 
James Sabetta

POLICE/FIRE/OEM/MEDICAL EMERGENCIES: 9-1-1
Police Department • 856-853-0911 (non-emergency only)
Chief of Police, Anthony Francesco

East Greenwich Township Fire and Rescue
856-423-2071(non-emergency only)
Fire Chief, Rob Gould III

Municipal Court • 856-423-3010
Court Administrator, Denise Athey
Office of Emergency Management • 856-423-7688 (non-emergency only)
Director of Emergency Management, Robert DeMarzio

Township Committee Meetings: Second and fourth 
Tuesdays of each month at 7 pm

Agricultural Advisory Commission: Third Monday 
of each month at 7 pm

Combined Land Use Board (Zoning & 
Planning):  Third Tuesday of each month at 

7 pm (Subcommittee meetings: First Tuesday 
of each month, 4:30 pm)

Commission on Senior Services:  First Thursday of each month at 
11 am (meeting dates are subject to change)

Environmental Commission:  First Wednesday of each month at 
7:30 pm

Parks & Recreation:  First Monday of each month at 7 pm 

*�Meetings are held at the East Greenwich Township Municipal Building at 
159 Democrat Road, Mickleton.

In order to receive email news and emergency alerts for East Greenwich 
Township you need to sign up. Please go to: 

eastgreenwichnj.com 
Enter your e-mail address as directed at the bottom of any page.

Meetings at the Municipal Building


